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Date:  February 15, 2008

File No. 1538.09 (JBO)

TO:
Hydrograph Modification Contacts and Interested Parties -- via email
FROM:
Dale Bowyer, Section Leader  -- original signed by Dale Bowyer

Southeast Bay Section


SAN FRANCISCO BAY 

REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD
SUBJECT:
THIRD-PARTY REVIEW OF METHODOLOGIES FOR CONTROLLING HYDROGRAPH MODIFICATION IMPACTS FROM DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS 
Today we are distributing a third-party review of the Bay Area Hydrology Model (BAHM) and the Contra Costa County Clean Water Program’s Integrated Management Practices (IMP) methodologies for controlling excess runoff flows and durations from new development projects.  Tetra Tech, under a contract with the USEPA, conducted this review and prepared a summary Technical Memorandum (Memo).  

The Memo finds strengths, weaknesses, and potential errors in both methods.  We anticipate the Countywide Stormwater Programs will address the Memo’s findings as they continue to refine and improve their HM control methodologies.  An improvement process is allowed and  expected under the existing HM amendments to Municipal Stormwater Permits, as demonstrated by the record keeping requirements (e.g., “A listing, summary, and date of modifications made to the BAHM, including technical rationale”) and Finding 7 of the Alameda, Fairfield-Suisun, and San Mateo HM Amendments:

The Board recognizes that the collective knowledge of management of erosive flows and durations from new and redevelopment is evolving, and that the topics listed below are appropriate topics for further study.  Such study may be initiated by Board staff, or the Executive Officer may request that all Bay Region municipal stormwater Permittees jointly conduct investigations as appropriate.  Any future proposed changes to the Permittees’ HM provisions may reflect improved understanding of these issues:

· potential incremental costs, and benefits to waterways, from controlling a range of flows up to the 35 or 50-year peak flow, versus controlling up to the 10-year peak flow, as required by this Order;

· the allowable low-flow (also called Qcp and currently specified as 10% of the pre-project 2-year runoff from the site) from hydromodification control units;

· the effectiveness of “self-retaining areas” for management of post-project flows and durations; and/or

· the appropriate basis for determining cost-based impracticability of treating stormwater runoff and controlling excess runoff flows and durations.

The Memo is being sent with this email, and also can be found at http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/Download.htm .  We see the Memo being useful as we go forward and the Stormwater Programs make improvements in their HM control methodologies.  Should you wish to discuss the Memo, please email me at DBowyer@waterboards.ca.gov.   
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